Assessor Meeting October 1**2**, 2022

Assessors present: Ben DeFrøscia

Robert Farrar

Sue Howe, Tax Collector/Treasurer

Joanne Bean, Clerk

Guests: Lee Ann Delcourt Owner of Spillover Motel
Linda Lowell

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.

Ben made a motion to accept with the reading of the minutes, Bob seconded, with one small correction, (Added County to the bottom of the first page). Bob motioned to approve and Ben seconded.

Public Hearing to adopt General Assistance Appendices A-G

Public hearing was opened, after a brief question and answer Bob closed the meeting. Bob motioned to approve appendices A-G as is. Ben seconded, all approved.

Spillover Liquor License

Lee Ann arrived with paperwork in hand. After paperwork was read, Bob motioned to approve the Spill over Motel's Off Premises Liquor license. Ben seconded. Papers were signed by the Assessors.

Written Communications

There were four written communications. 1. Turn around document for the State. 2. Preliminary 2023 State Validation 3. Proposed State Valuation 4. Annual Sales Analysis Return. They were read by the Assessors and placed on Danial Barker's desk until his return.

Treasurer/Tax Collector:

Sue presented reports from the new TRIO program. She stated that cash is looking good. She is thinking of moving money from the Credit Union to TD Bank. She wrote a check to Skowhegan Bank for \$5,000.00 to cover payroll for the quarter. She stated that Donna, Joanne, and herself had completed the MOSES training and that we would go live November 1, 2022. She also stated that she took care of one abatement and one supplement.

Warrant:

Sue presented the September and October warrants to the Assessor's. Bob and Ben signed. Bob stated that he had met with Joanne Brann about revision for the road contract for next year. Price will remain the same unless diesel fuel rises.

Other:

Bob received a call from Mark Green asking for a reaffirmation on appointed committee member Ben DeFroscia, with the Housing Study committee. Ben was voted for and approved. Ben, Bob and Sue also stated that they would help with the upcoming elections on November 8, 2022.

Executive Session: None

Bob made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Ben 2nd the motion. All approved.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:32 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne Bean, Clerk